
underway to re-open the 

Farmersville Branch. Begin-

ning with the vision of one 

individual, the unincorpo-

rated community of London 

will soon have its own library 

branch. With no public school 

or county public facilities of 

any kind, the library repre-

sents a renewed county com-

mitment to the residents of 

our disadvantaged communi-

ties, and to Mr. Robert Is-

quierdo, raised in London, 

goes a sincere thanks for 

remembering his heritage.  

Child Support Services Direc-

tor, Roger Dixon, has recently 

come on board and is 

charged with working with 

our employees in that de-

partment to transform the 

work environment and im-

prove service delivery.  

The District Attorney’s office 

under the newly elected DA 

Tim Ward will be planning 

on moving its investigative 

unit into the court house con-

solidating its operations and 

improving communication 

within the department.  

Health and Human Services is 

moving forward on several 

fronts expanding its work-

force to deal with expanded 

state and federal programs 

and constructing and staffing 

a new mental health facility 

in Porterville.  

 

TO SEE THE FULL SPEECH, 

PLEASE VISIT: 

aroundtularecounty.com  

 

 

 

 

 

Editor’s Note: Below is an 

excerpt from the State of the 

County, delivered by           

Chairman of the Board of 

Supervisors Steve Worthley 

on Jan. 13, 2015. To see the 

full speech, please visit              

aroundtularecounty.com 

As chair for 2015 it is my 

privilege to share with my 

colleagues, county staff and 

county residents a vision for 

Tulare County in the coming 

year which I sincerely hope 

will become a vision shared 

by one and all.  

The finances and employee 

base of the county have nev-

er been stronger. As of Au-

gust, 2015, the county will 

have only a $4 million out-

standing long term financial 

obligation other than our 

defined benefit retirement 

plan which at 89% is the 

highest funded 37 Act retire-

ment system in the state. This 

is a far cry from where we 

have come in the last 15 

years when 5% of our annual 

budget was dedicated to 

servicing the debts of the 

county. But more important to 

the health of our county than 

a strong financial position 

are our employees. We 

have, in my opinion, a team 

from management to line 

staff, of unparalleled abili-

ties and work ethic benefiting 

the residents of Tulare Coun-

ty and providing great ser-

vices. Without our employees 

and their commitment to ser-

vice, nothing could be or 

would be accomplished and 

to them I say, thank you.  

Now as to short term goals, 

most of which are already in 

progress, mention of some of 

the highlights is appropriate. 

My apologies to departments 

that go unmentioned. Even a 

cursory review of each de-

partment’s plans would take 

up the entire morning. The 

following are representative 

of ongoing improvements 

which are occurring through-

out the county.  

In the Sheriff’s Department, 

newly elected Sheriff Bou-

dreaux continues the trans-

formation using civilians 

where appropriate while 

strategically increasing the 

numbers of sworn officers to 

benefit our residents and 

their property. Progress con-

tinues on the planning, design 

and beginning construction of 

a new jail facility in Porter-

ville and the demolition and 

reconstruction of training and 

housing facilities at Sequoia 

Field.  

The county library systems 

new County Librarian Darla 

Wegener, will soon be on 

board and charged with 

continuing the work already 
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The Central Valley Technolo-
gy Expo & Conference 
(CVTEC) once again brought 
technology information, prod-
ucts, and services to the un-
derserved audience of Cen-
tral California.   
 
CVTEC took place in the City 
of Visalia and was open to 
all local governments, organi-
zations and businesses in cen-
tral California.  
 
Hosted by the Tulare County 
Information & Communications 
Technology Department 
(TCiCT), CVTEC is the only 
large technology conference 
that occurs between the cities 
of Sacramento and Los Ange-
les.  TCiCT staff touts decades 
of experience with technolo-
gy and its implementation in 
local government settings.   
 
CVTEC offered companies an 
efficient and uniquely interac-
tive method for exhibiting 
and presenting their infor-
mation to decision makers, as 
well as general attendees. 

Together with TCiCT's tech-
nical knowledge and the col-
laboration with vendors and 
other governments, CVTEC 
held more than 40 sessions 
encompassing trainings, 
presentations, and panel dis-
cussions.  
 
All public sector, education 
and health employees were 
invited to attend, along with 
local businesses and organi-
zations. There was no charge 
for attendees who were free 
to view the exhibits and/or 
participate in the many activi-
ties and sessions at the event. 
 
A total of 51 executives/VIPs 
attended along with close to 
500 general attendees.  The 
event also hosted over 30 
vendors- seven of which held 
demonstrations– that took 
advantage of the opportunity 
to show off the latest in tech-
nology resources.  
 
“The Tech Fair has officially 
grown into the Central Valley 
Technology Expo & Confer-

ence,” said IT Project Manag-
er and Public Information 
Officer Megan Flynn. “We 
grew our name, attendees, 
variety of vendors, and of-
fered over 40 sessions.  We 
are looking forward to next 
year!”  
 
For more information about 
the annual technology event, 
please visit CVTEC's website 
at http://thecvtec.com. 

Tulare County Hosts 2015 Tech Fair 

Page 2 

Around Tulare County: www.aroundtularecounty.com 

Urban Art to Be Displayed at County Buildings 

be displayed throughout the 

county. 

Tulare County acquired the 

urban art through the Octo-

ber 2014 Taste the Arts event 

held by the Visalia Arts Con-

sortium and sponsored by the 

Step Up Gang Task Force.  

Three artists from throughout 

California were invited to 

create the paintings inspired 

by the CHOICES Prevention 

Programs, which are commit-

ted to building the capacity 

of children to succeed.  Part 

of the CHOICES program 

mission is to develop students 

of exceptional character who 

Three pieces of urban art, 

inspired by the Tulare County 

Office of Education’s CHOIC-

ES Prevention Programs, will 

be showcased at eleven Tula-

re County locations through 

April 15. 

In February, the art will be on 

display at the Woodlake, 

Exeter, Lindsay, Strathmore 

and Porterville libraries. The 

last showing of the traveling 

exhibition will be at Tulare 

County Government Plaza 

located at 5961 S. Mooney 

Blvd in Visalia from April 8 

through April 15. This marks 

the fourth year urban art will 

are empowered to lead 

healthy, meaningful, and pro-

ductive lives.  

At the conclusion of the tour, 

the artwork will be donated 

to the Tulare County Office of 

Education.  For more infor-

mation including tour dates, 

please visit 

www.stepuptc.com.  



ness Administration, Business 
Management and a Master 
of Business Administration, 
Technology Management.  
 

At the time of his hire, Dixon 
said “I look forward to resid-
ing in Tulare County and serv-
ing the families in our commu-
nity.” 
 

Dixon’s official start date with 
the County was January 5. 
  

Darla  
Wegener 
 
 

 

 
In January, the Board of Su-
pervisors announced the hir-
ing of Darla Wegener of 
Signal Hill, California as the 
new County Librarian. 
 

Wegener has worked in li-
brary services for over 14 
years and was most recently 
the Library Manager for the 
city of Long Beach. 
 

“Ms. Wegener will be a  
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Program Spotlight: Speakers Bureau 
Some of the more than 200 
topics include:  

Crop Statistics  

Tourism 

Fire Safety 

Child Support Services 

Literacy Programs 

County Water/Land use 

Gang Awareness 

Marijuana Eradication 

Rural Crime Prevention 

Request a Supervisor 
 
“Our mission is to make con-
stituents more aware of the 
programs, services, and issues 
impacting local government 
and their communities,” said 
Supervisor Mike Ennis. “Tulare 
County government employ-
ees are an excellent resource 
in that they have many stories 

Local clubs, civic groups, 
neighborhood associations, 
community organizations and 
schools are all encouraged to 
enlist the services of the Tulare 
County Speakers Bureau.  
 
Local Tulare County govern-
ment professionals are availa-
ble to speak, free-of-charge, 
on relevant issues for your 
club or organization.  
 
The Speakers Bureau is de-
signed to provide public 
speakers for any event and 
engages a diverse group of 
educated, informed, and ded-
icated local government pro-
fessionals who are prepared 
to speak on a wide range of 
topics relating to County is-
sues.  

to share and are capable of 
providing answers to ques-
tions about services.”  
 
To request a speaker visit: 
www.aroundtularecounty.com  
and click “Speakers Bureau”. 
Fill out the reservation form 
and select a topic. Requests 
must be received three weeks 
in advance of a scheduled 
meeting, conference, or event 
to ensure appropriate time 
for scheduling.  
 

Staff of the Tulare County 
Board of Supervisors looks 
forward to assisting event 
organizers and will make 
every attempt to schedule a 
speaker on the date request-
ed.  

 
 
 
 
 

There are many County                 
employees who are doing        
outstanding things for their       

community outside  
of their job. 

 
Do you know a County            

employee who should be in 
the spotlight? Let us know at:     

 

newsletter@co.tulare.ca.us 

Employee Spotlight: Roger Dixon & Darla Wegener 

Want your program to be in the 

spotlight? Please send             

suggestions to: 

newsletter@co.tulare.ca.us 

 

Roger  

Dixon 
 

In December, the Tulare County 
Board of Supervisors an-
nounced that it had hired Rog-
er Dixon of Las Vegas, Neva-
da as the new Child Support 
Services Director.  
 

Dixon has over 20 years of 
Child Support Services experi-
ence and served as an Admin-
istrator for the Clark County 
District Attorney Family Sup-
port Division for 8 years be-
fore being hired with Tulare 
County.  
 

“Mr. Dixon will bring a lot of 
knowledge to the County’s 
child support system with his 
many years of experience in 
the field,” said Supervisor Phil 
Cox.   
 

Dixon earned two degrees 
from the University of Phoenix, 
Arizona – a Bachelor of Busi-

 
great asset and we look for 
ward to having her be a part 
of our Tulare County family,” 
said Chairman of the Board 
Steve Worthley. 
 

Wegener earned a Bachelor 
of Art in Child Development 
from California State Univer-
sity, Los Angeles and a Mas-
ter in Library and Information 
Science from San Jose State 
University. She also holds a 
Certificate in Management/
Supervision from Mission Col-
lege in Santa Clara and a 
Certificate in Public Library 
Administration from the Amer-
ican Library Association/  
Allied Professional Associa-
tion. 
 

“The work the County and 
Library does with the commu-
nity is exemplary and I plan 
to continue that work and do 
even more,” said Wegener. 
 
Wegener’s official start date 
with the County is set for Feb-
ruary 9.  
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Meeting: (Date/Time)            More Information: 

 

Board of Supervisors’ Meeting: 9 a.m., Feb. 24.              (559) 636-5000 

 

World Ag Expo: Feb. 10-12.      (559) 688-1030 

 

Tulare County Youth Commission Grant Workshop: 9 a.m., Feb. 11  (559) 636-5000 

 

Tulare County Association of Governments: 1 p.m., Feb. 17.                (559) 623-0450 

 

Tulare County Planning Commission:  9 a.m., Feb. 25   (559) 624-7000 

A R O U N D  T U L A R E  
C O U N T Y  

 

Around Tulare County is       
published once a month as a  
service to the public. Unless 
otherwise noted,  articles are 
written by County staff. For 
additional information, contact 
Melissa Withnell. 

 
Around Tulare County 
2800 W. Burrel Ave. 
Visalia, CA 93291 

Phone: (559) 636-5000 
Fax: (559) 733-6898 

 
E-Mail/Subscribe:                                    

newsletter@co.tulare.ca.us 
 

Internet: 
www.aroundtularecounty.com  

 Places to Go Play: The Tulare County Museum of Farm Labor and Agriculture is located at Mooney 
Grove Park in Visalia. The 17,000-square foot structure showcases the people who have lived in, used 
and farmed the San Joaquin Valley during the past 500 years. Learn more about the Museum of 
Farm Labor and Agriculture and other places in Tulare County to “Go Play” at 
www.tularecountyemap.com. 

Board of Supervisors Seeks Candidates for Boards & Commissions 

The Tulare County Board of Supervisors is 
actively seeking candidates to fill vacan-
cies on County Boards, Commissions, and 
Special Districts that have positions availa-

ble for appointment.   

The Board of Supervisors appoints to 42 
Boards and Commissions and 24 Special 
Districts.  If you are interested in applying 
for an available position, application 
forms are available on the County Clerk of 
the Board of Supervisors website, 

www.tularecounty.ca.gov/clerkoftheboard.  

The vacancy listing to the right is a partial 
list of the current Boards, Commissions, and 
Special Districts currently seeking candi-

dates.  A full listing is available online. 

For additional information or questions, 
please feel free to contact the Clerk of the 
Board of Supervisors' Office at (559) 636-

5000.  
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